Spinning Spools Quilt Guild November Newsletter

Officers Elected

Marilyn Johnson - President Linda Lee - 1st Vice President Ann Cosgrove-2nd Vice President Katherine Fowler- Recording Secretary Pam Cook - Treasurer Pat Woodard - Past President

Presidents Letter

Marilyn Johnson, President I hope everyone is well. We certainly Had a challenging year. It has been fantastic seeing more guild members Attending the meetings. I would like to thank Pat Woodard again for serving as President last year and how she kept us going through this difficult time. Several months we were under 10 and met at local restaurants. We are now up to 20+ attending.

We had a wonderful Quilt Camp last month with 23 attending. Next month is our Christmas Party. You can bring 2 Fat Quarters of Christmas material in a bag, you can also bring up to 12 each 6 1/2 squares signed and dated to trade as mentioned in the recording secretary minutes on this page and Join the fun. Stay Safe!

NOVEMBER 4th Thur 7pm Shawnee Senior Citizens Center We all will be making 1/2 Square Triangles Bring: A pencil, Scissors, a ruler that has a diagonal 45 degree (6 x 6 or smaller) Fabric will be provided

November Birthdays

Diane Jones - Nov 16 Rebecca Webster - Nov 18 Quetha Hale - Nov 19 Nadine Davidson - Nov 24 Lisa Hefner - Nov 26

Secretary Minutes

Spinning Spools Quilt Guild Oct. 7, 2021

Our President, Marilyn Johnson called the meeting to order at 7:02 PM.

We had eighteen members in attendance. The minutes had some minor adjustments. Pat made the motion to accept as corrected. Pam 2nd the motion. The motion passed. The Treasures Report was available to look over. A motion was made to accept as printed. Gretchen made the 1st, and Sarah 2nd the motion. Motion passed.

Program- Quilt camp was discussed. It will be held next weekend on Oct 15-17. The Masonic Lodge has graciously allowed us to rent the room once again. We were reminded Show and Tell: Carolyn and family, Baby Gift, that if we want a specific Go die there to let Marilyn know as we will not take a lot over unless requested. We are reminded that dues are due at this time and are still \$20 per family member.

January program will be presented by Ann. It will be a workshop on half square triangles. the creative potholders that were made and We also discussed the Program Budget item. It was recommended that the program budget Geri Goodnight is not feeling well and does not pay for the Quilters Magic Wand to be used at the workshop. There would be about 25

Evelyn has a birthday coming up, so we have Judith gave and update on her son-in-law. He is planned a surprise party on Saturday at Quilt Camp. Members are encouraged to have a card for her. We will have cupcakes rather than cake. Mickey made a motion to go forward with this plan. Katherine made the 2nd. Motion Carried

Survivor Quilt.

Four Charity quilts were quilted and several more have been completed.

(Minutes Continued)

Library report: Terry True said books are coming in, but there are still many out.

Benevolence: Linda Lee sent out Birthday cards to the Oct. Birthday members. They were greatly appreciated.

New Business: Marilyn has been going over the By Laws and we are short several officers that the By Laws state we should have on board. If you are a paid-up member and would like to volunteer for one of the following positions it would be greatly appreciated. We need a 2nd Vice. Pres., Ann offered to take that position. Pam made the motion to accept her offer. The motion passed. There are several other positions still needed but they were not discussed further. Marilyn might talk about those in her Presidential comments in the newsletter.

Jelly Roll rave Quilt, Animals.

Gretchen- Wedding Quilt, Embroidered Landmarks.

Judith- Butterflies

Allie- Purple, green and blue, first quilt she has made all by herself. Very pretty.

Potholder Exchange -Everyone enjoyed seeing all exchanged.

anticipate attending quilt camp. (After this report was given, sadly we lost Geri just a few days late. She will be missed.)

up to 6 steps with a walker.

David Grimes is still not up to par. He is suffering from kidney stones.

The Christmas Party was discussed: If you would like to participate in the Quilt Block exchange, they should be 6 1/2-inch blocks, 6 inch Birthdays-Pat stepped forward and chose her Finished. You can choose to make anything fat quarter. Wednesday group made a Cancer from 1 to 12 blocks, any design is fine, it does not have to be a Christmas theme. Sign them

with your name and the date and year. Put them in a Ziplock bag and bring them to the party.

(Minutes Continued from Page 1)

Motion to adjourn was made by Pat. The motion passed. The Pre-meeting get together group might go to McAlister's, But the Board will be meeting before the regular meeting. There is a lot to discuss about the Budget that needs to be proposed as soon as we can pass it. Because of this meeting we might not have time to get together this month.

Minutes are respectfully submitted by: Recording Sec. Katherine Fowler



SSQG Quilt Camp Oct 15-17



A fun time was had by all with so many projects finished. Not shown in the picture is Joi.

NOTE:

Get Frixion Pens (the regular pen type is best) You can mark the material with these pens and when you iron the material you have marked the ink goes away.

Bring a Frixion Pen to the November meeting and You can mark the material as Ann has a special instructional lesson.
These can be purched at Staples in Shawnee

January 15, 2022 Workshop 9am-4:30pm Shawnee Public Library By Ann Cosgrove

Have you paid your DUES? \$20 SSQG Annual Membership Send To: Spinning Spools Quilt Guild P.O. Box 3893 Shawnee, Ok 74802



Joi with her bear Made from Sam's shirt.

CELEBRATING A SPECIAL BIRTHDAY AT OCT QUILT CAMP

EVELYN PIPKIN

Evelyn Pipkin pictured with Judy Branson had her 94th Birthday this week so the ladies at the SSQG Oct Quilt Camp threw her a little party.

Cupcakes and cards from members were given out and Ms. Evelyn read them all while there. Happy Birthday was sung by all and she came around to see everyone's projects. Ms. Evelyn is healing from her fall, she reported that the doctor gave her a good report to help her enjoy her week as well.



Judy with Evelyn

CHRISTMAS PARTY

Our December Meeting will be a funtime. Starts at 6pm at the Senior Citizens Center in Shawnee. We can serve snacks now, so bring what you love to eat. Remember to bring your Fat Quarters (in a sack) for Dirty Santa and you can bring up to 12 - 6 ½ inch Squares that finish to 6 inch.